Milam County Nature Festival meeting – August 6, 2010 – Rockdale Chamber

Denise Doss – Represent from the Rockdale Chamber wants us to have “Nature Festival” at Rockdale Fair Park.

She went over all the amenities that it has.  Many covered pavilions, rest rooms, and electric outlets.  There are 4 gates, water faucets, 2 air-conditioned buildings.  P.A. system, adequate parking, enclosed grounds on 3 sides, lighting three-out.  There are about 10 booths for vendors.  Tables and Bar-B-Q pits.

The Chamber would add our liability insurance to theirs.  They would consider letting us put up a bluebird trail.  They have bleachers already on site.  Possibly the end of April – that way the schools would still be open.  *Dewberry Festival is the 4th Sat. in April.

Handi-cap parking at front.  We asked for a simple ‘map’ of the grounds.

Katherine asked for a “Chair Person” for the Festival.  It’s a BIG job!  This person must commit for the next 8 months.  We must have someone by the end of August, or not do the Festival.

Sandra O’Donnell will do the Welcome Committee.

Dorothy Mayers went over the Festival donations.  

Advertising did not bring in much success.

Katherine’s thoughts on the Festival.  Need some themes instead of all encompassing, everything in the world!  Kids were running from booth to booth.  Very frantic; need to relax, less speakers?

Change the Festival every year.  Must have more volunteers.  Do a different “Format”

Need to show more about what our Chapter is doing.  No door prizes.

Joy Graham talked about “Flair” magazine for the Festival.  Shawn Walton might assist with the article.  

Maybe give out goodie bags at the Festival.  Have a birding tour.  Butterfly/Dragonfly walk.

Let each committee take care of their area.  The Chair Person shouldn’t have to do so much.

Discussion about the different sites for the Festival.  Paul talked about the schools and Boy Scouts.  The timing is important for their participation.  

Need to keep the focus on “Nature”

Sue Taylor and Donna Lewis accepted positions as “Co-Chairs” for the 2011 Nature Festival.  A decision was made to keep the Festival in Cameron for 2011 and possibly have it in Rockdale for 2012 and 2013. 

Funding needs to be worked on.

Sue and Donna will start contact members and setting up for the 2011 Nature Festival.

Submitted by:  Donna Lewis

Members present:  Katherine Bedrich, Anne Barr, Joy Graham, Lucile Estell, Sandra & Jim O’Donnell, Paul Unger, Kim Summers, Rusty Thomas, Melanie Reed, Pamela Neely, Sue Taylor, Donna Lewis, Dorothy Mayer, Phyllis Shuffield, Cindy Bolch 

